
At the workshop of the Town Board of the Town of Elmira, Chemung County, New York held 

Wednesday, March 16, 2022 at 5:00 PM at 1255 West Water Street, Elmira, NY, there were 

present: 

 

Supervisor:  David Sullivan 

Deputy Supervisor Ron Allison 

Councilmember: Thomas Milliken 

Councilmember: Scott Bush- Absent 

Councilmember: Albert Lucarelli 

 

Others present 

Town Clerk- Tammy Stein 

Attorney- Scott Moore  

 

Supervisor Sullivan called the workshop to order at 5pm and asked others to stand for the Pledge 

of Allegiance 

 

Discussion 

Supervisor Sullivan asked Tax Collector Stein to discuss the update with Credit Card payments 

with the Town Board.  

Tax Collector Stein thanked the Town Board for allowing the Town to accept Credit Card 

payments, stating that it was utilized by many residents and she feels it is a convenience to those 

who choose to use that payment method.  

 

Project- Park 

Supervisor Sullivan and the Town Board discussed the idea of a sports complex facility and how 

it would complement the recreation program. More discussion is needed 

 

 Property Issue 

Supervisor Sullivan and the Town Board discussed an issue with a Culvert in the Town and 

damage it caused to a property.  

 

Concession Stand 

The Town Board discussed the Concession stand for the 2022 season. Supervisor Sullivan stated 

that there were no bids turned in however a few people have shown interest after the bid period 

closed. No firm proposals have been turned in yet.  

 

The Town Board discussed crosswalks that are on W. Water Street and Church Street. 

 

Supervisor Sullivan stated he’d like the board to nominate an individual to receive the Connie 

Milliken Public Service award for the 2022 year.  

 

Motion was made by Councilmember Allison at 6:07pm and seconded by Councilmember 

Lucarelli to enter into an executive session to discuss a personnel matter. All in favor 

 

Motion was made by Councilmember Allison at 6:30pm and seconded by Councilmember  



Town Board Workshop, March 16, 2022      Page 2 

 

Lucarelli to exit executive session and reconvene the Town Board workshop. All in favor  

 

Motion was made by Councilmember Milliken at 6:31pm and seconded by Councilmember 

Allison to adjourn the workshop. All in favor, Motion Carried 
 

 
________________________________ 

Tammy Stein 

Town Clerk 

 
 

 

 


